
Warren County Salary Board Minutes
April 12, 2023 1:13 p.m.
Commissioners Conference Room

Board Present: Commissioner Tricia Durbin, Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin, Commissioner Jeff Eggleston, and Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer and Judge Skerda

Staff Present: Pamela J. Matve, Chief Clerk, Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director, and Tina Britt, HR Generalist

Citizens Present: None

Commissioner Tricia Durbin called the meeting to order stating the meeting is being recorded.

Executive Session: Held from 1:00 – 1:12 p.m.

Approval of Minutes:  Motion was made by Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer, seconded by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston to approve the minutes from the March 08, 2023 meeting.

Old Items:

New Business:

Creation of 3 Intern positions: Commissioner Tricia Durbin stated that in the packet was a proposal for interns. She then asked Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin to speak on this matter.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin stated that during his term, the Commissioners have approved the use of four or five interns; having to go before the Salary Board each time.

He stated that what he is proposing is that we approve 3 intern position at a wage of $10.00 per hour or the state mandated minimum wage whichever is higher, with 600 hours. This would eliminate the need to go before salary board each time.

The Chief Clerk and Human Resources can work together so that a Department Head can request an intern, and we know how many slots are open.

Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer asked if the title intern is used lightly as it says per semester. Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin stated yes, they can be used anywhere; we can eliminate the work semester.

Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer then asked if this was in the budget to which Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director stated yes, and also since we are not moving forward with ADP, we can use these funds. 

Motion was made by Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin seconded by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston to approve the creation of 3 intern positions each year, allocated by the Chief Clerk, at a rate of $10.00 per hour, 600 hours per year.

Commissioner Jeff Eggleston stated that he is supportive of this, but he believes that we need talk to the union before bringing someone on so that we can avoid any issues. 

After nothing further, the above motion was called, and the motion carried unanimously.

IT Help Desk: Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director stated that since July 2022 several people have been interviewed by herself, and Bill Gallagher with no luck. We now have a person that is well qualified, and could be used for a succession plan. 

Salary Board approved a rate of $55,000 to $60,00.00 and this person is asking for $70,000.00. There is a lot not getting done by Insight Technologies.

Commissioner Tricia Durbin stated that she believes we should bring this person on, and reduce the contract of Insight Technologies; he no longer is paying an employee, and we then do a contract with 24 month sunset with Insight, then limit what Insight does. 

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin asked if we can change the title to Technology Administrator. Commissioner Tricia Durbin thought this was a good idea.

Motion was made by Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin, seconded by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston to change the title to Information Technology Administrator, non-union, at a salary of $70,000.00. 

Dennis Munksgard, Treasurer asked if this person have the qualifications to warrant this wage?

Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director stated yes, he travels a lot now, and is looking to not have travel.

After nothing further, the above motion was called, and the motion carried unanimously.

Adjournment

Motion was made by Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin, seconded by Commissioner Jeff Eggleston to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.
	
Meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

Respectfully,					
[image: P Matve]					
Pamela J. Matve						
Chief Clerk
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